
 

 

 October 27, 2023  
 
 
 
Ms. Antonina Tantillo, MPA 
Town Manager 
Town of Townsend 
141 Main Street 
Townsend, DE 19734 
 
RE: Letter of Recommendation 
 Townsend Municipal Park Irrigation System 
  0 Edgar Road 
  Townsend, DE 19734 
 Town of Townsend 
 RVE File#: DNTET105 
  
Dear Ms. Tantillo: 
 
Remington & Vernick Engineers (RVE) has reviewed the bids received on October 25, 2023, for the 
above referenced project, and has found no discrepancies in the bid submitted by the apparent low bidder, 
Delaware Environmental Construction Services (hereafter referred to as "Contractor"). A total of 1 bid 
was received for this project in the amount of $125,437.00.  
 
The Contractor submitted their bid for the Base Bid work in the amount of $125,437.00. A copy of the 
bid tabulation has been enclosed for your reference.   
 
RVE therefore recommends award of the Base Bid, in the total amount of $125,437.00, contingent upon 
funds being available and upon receiving authorization to award from all funding agencies.   
 
Should you have any questions, please feel free to contact our office at (302) 266-0212 
 
Sincerely, 
REMINGTON & VERNICK ENGINEERS 
By 
 
 
 
Edwin Van-Otoo, P.E. 
Town Engineer 
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Enclosure 
 
cc:  Kelsey Gallagher, Town of Townsend, Administrative Assistant (via email) 
 Jennifer Helms, Town of Townsend, Financial Officer (via email) 
 Michael Tholstrup, MPA, AICP, CPSI, DNREC, Parks Planning Manager (via email) 

Christopher J. Fazio, P.E., C.M.E., Executive Vice President 
 Dominick Falcone, EIT, Project Manager 

Raymond Ruczynski, Jr., Manager of Construction Inspection Services 
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